
Summary of Bill: 





Senate Bill (SB) 488 eliminates the requirement that, for a policy or bond issued by an insurer not authorized to do an automobile liability or surety business in this state to be acceptable proof of financial responsibility, the insurer execute a power of attorney authorizing DOT to accept service of process. The bill does not affect current law provisions providing that a nonresident’s operation of a motor vehicle on the state’s highways constitutes an authorization for DOT to receive service of process for the nonresident or his or her personal representative in any action relating to damage resulting from the vehicle operation.





Fiscal Effect:





NONE   





Supporters Message:





According to the department of transportation, this change will allow it to enter an out−of−state insurance company’s information on the accident database even when there is no power of attorney on file for that company. In addition, the department states that this change will eliminate the need for the department to contact the out−of−state driver who was involved in the accident, and request that the driver contact his or her insurance company to complete the power of attorney form.





Opponents Message:





NONE





Key Supporters:





WISDOT





Key Opponents:





No one testified or registered against in committee or with the ethics board. 





Committee Vote:





On April 8, 2010, the Assembly Committee on Transportation unanimously recommended concurrence of SB 488. [11-0] SB 488 passed the Senate by a voice vote.





Ranking Member Author of Bill Summary





Jason Bauknecht; Office of Rep. Petrowski (6-1182)
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